
 

 

 

 

    

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 

 

I can inform you of the result of our election for parent governor(s). 
 
Elected: Clare White 
 
We would like to thank all those who put their name forward and took the time to complete candidate statements and for those of you who 
voted. Details of the number of votes cast can be obtained on request from the school office 
If you would like to be considered in another capacity as one of our governors at a later date, please contact Mr Stephen Way, Chair of Governors 
through the school office. 
Alternatively, do consider looking for vacancies in other schools in the area. For further support with this, register your interest with 
governor.support.service@enfield.gov.uk. 
 

 

Enfield have won exclusive national funding to provide FREE support for local families to make healthy changes to their lifestyles. 

Enfield Council have commissioned us, BeeZee Bodies, to provide support for families living in Enfield who are outside the healthy weight range 

between the ages of 5 and 15 years. We have a team of nutritionists and behaviour change specialists who want to support local families to make 

realistic healthy changes, and connect them with the wide range of other services in the local area that can support people to be happy and 

healthy. 

Here is an overview of the key services we will provide: 

1. BeeZee Academy: A totally online service to learn as a family about making simple, healthy changes. You choose the topics, you choose 

the pace! 

2. BeeZee Lite: Sign up to a FREE 1 hour session with a Wellbeing-Coordinator to talk about your family and the changes you want to make. 
Leave with a robust plan on how to make easy, healthy changes. 

3. BeeZee Live: A FREE virtual weekly session for 10 weeks, delivered by trained Nutritionists covering making healthy changes in a fun and 
engaging way for the whole family. No-one can see you and you don’t have to speak, just type into the chat bar. Simple! 

4. BeeZee Families:A FREE, award-winning, in-person service delivered near you for the whole family. Make friends and learn about simple 
healthy changes as a family. Weekly physical activities, cook-along’s, free snacks, and simple advice and support from people that care. 

For more information: www.beezeebodies.com and also page 11. 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter  
10th June 2022 

Attendance this week 

Ash   91.54% 

Birch 89.00% 

Oak   90.33% 

1H  90.00%           

1K  87.59%          

1W 90.34%           

2A 96.79%           

2L 92.96%           

2T 90.00%          

3F  96.15%              

3H 98.52%              

3W 84.81%             

4F 90.40%             

4G 94.58%             

4Gl 96.19%            

5G 91.94%             

5R  90.87%   

5T  93.48%             

6B 94.44% 

6C 96.84% 

6T 96.50% 

6Ta 91.11% 

Well done to Ash, 2A and 3H for best attendance this week. 
Overall attendance since September 2021: 93.29% 

 
 

Total of the 28 results: 

The lowest count is 8 (individual child) and highest 235 (a class). 

Thank you for your participation 

 

http://www.beezeebodies.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE TIME YEAR EVENT 

14.06.22 pm all Whole School Jubilee Photo 

16.06.22 All day all 
Clean Air Day  
Golden Lock prize (bring a bike, scooter to school) 

06 – 23.06.22 3 weeks Year 4 National Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check 

24.06.22 All day all School closed – Inset Day 5 

27.06.22 All day all School closed – Queen’s Platinum Jubilee - School Bank Holiday 

21.07 new 3:30pm all Summer Celebration 
21.07  Nursery Final school day for Nursery 

22.07.22  all 100% Attendance Club 

22.07.22 1:30pm all School closed at 1:30pm for Summer break 

https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/musicstore


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All children made a crown to wear on the day. 

Standing for the National Anthem 

Jubilee Sing Along with 

Enfield Music Services 

and all schools in the 

borough. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 dancing ‘Rock around the Clock’ by Bill Haley 

1955 ROSA PARKS THRONE by 6T 

On 1st of December 1955, in Montgomery Alabama, Rosa Parks refused to give up 

her seat on a bus for a white person despite this being the law.  While she was a huge 

inspiration to the black community and this incident helped to spark the 

Montgomery bus boycott that last for over a year. 

Rosa Parks act of defiance and the Montgomery bus boycott became important 

symbols of the Civil right movement of the 50’s.  She became an international icon 

of resistance to racial segregation and worked with Martin Luther King Jr to help 

create change. 

This year, we studied Rosa Parks in history which was our inspiration for the throne. 

 

‘Our class was inspired by the artwork of Robert Rauschenberg.  Robert 

Rauschenberg was an artist who created montages and graphic designs based on 

major events from the time (1950s – 1960s).  We decided to use graphic art to print 

pictures of Rosa Parks and other important images from this event.  We then used 

PVA glue to stick the pictures onto the chair to create our montage.  Then, we 

added the bus (made from cardboard) and the two picket signs.  We are very 

proud of the throne and the important message that it depicts.’ By Nihal 

Prince of Wales THRONES art installation and Exhibition 

Inspired by the theme of the Jubilee and celebrating the past 7 decades of Queen Elizabeth 

on The Throne, Miss Clarke each class the challenge to design a throne based on the 

decade they were studying by transforming an old school chair.  Each week, a different year 

group will feature their chair and dance in the newsletter starting with Year 6.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clean Air Day, the UK’s largest campaign on air pollution is on Thursday 16 June 2022.  

Air pollution is the biggest environmental threat to our health, no matter who you are or 

where you live. It can harm every organ in your body and can shorten our lives, contribute 

towards chronic illness and put us more at risk from COVID-19. 

This Clean Air Day there are simple steps we can all take to cut down on the pollution we 

cause and use our voices to fight for a cleaner air future. This year we’re focusing on 

walking, cycling, scootering, which have positive benefits for our health and the planet.    

All next week, participate in The Big Pedal and win a Golden Lock (see poster on page 13) 

There are many ways we can take action for cleaner air:   

• Talk at home about harms of air pollution, specifically how it impacts your health (see resources on the Clean 
Air Day website). 

• Walk: walk to school (or part of the journey from a nearby location) on Clean Air Day 

• Ask -  write to local and national decision makers to describe what would make their walk to school and local 
shops easier and have clean air in your community.   
 

1953 DNA THRONE by 6B 

We created a throne to represent DNA. Which was discovered in 1953. Does anyone know what DNA stands for? De-

oxy-ribose- nucleic- acid. This is what makes up our features and characteristics. It determines what colour eyes, hair 

and skin we will have. It also gives us our height and shoe size. It is the Human make-up. DNA was discovered from the 

work of three scientists. James Watson, Francis Crick and Rosalind Franklin (who discovered that it had a double helix). 

 It is made up of a sugar phosphate back bone and is connected by four chemical elements: Thymine and Adenine; 

Cytosine and Guanine. These elements can only be matched in these pairs. DNA is a twisted structure as shown by our 

chair. 

To make our throne, we use art straws, pipe cleaners and pom-poms to show the physical structure of DNA. We also 

drew and found pictures to represent what DNA is and what it creates in a human body. We glued these pictures on in 

a decoupage style. 

https://www.actionforcleanair.org.uk/campaigns/clean-air-day/school-resources
https://www.actionforcleanair.org.uk/campaigns/clean-air-day/school-resources


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1955 LEGO TRHONE by 6Ta 

6Ta’s jubilee throne is inspired by the Danish invention of ‘Lego’, which comes from the Danish phrase ‘Leg Godt’, which 

means play well. 

The popular children’s building toy was invented by Ole Kirk Christiansen, whose main profession was a carpenter.  

However, times were tough and there wasn’t much work available for Christiansen, meaning that unfortunately he lost 

his business.  So, he began to make the first blocks of Lego out of left-over pieces of wood. 

Lego went on to be a huge worldwide commercial success.  It first went on sale in the UK in 1955 and the company 

has gone on to produce nearly 600 billion bricks!  It has had very successful crossover toys with other popular franchises, 

such as Star Wars, Batman, Jurassic Park and Marvel Comics.  Lego has also produced several video games and 

movies. 

Our throne has 3 main elements: 

1. The collage base – We all printed out several small pictures of our favourite Lego characters and emblems 

and stuck them to our chair.  We then covered the overlapping images in PVA glue to give it a shiny finish. 

 

2. The Lego Brick Facts Wall – We linked red and white Lego bricks (the first original colours of Lego) and 

recorded interesting information about Lego onto them.  Did you know that Lego is the largest producer of 

wheels in the word?! 

 

3. The Lego centre piece – Some of us worked with Mr Whitehorn to make the numbers ‘1955’ in white and red 

bricks, along with some of our favourite Lego characters and pieces. 

 

Over all, it was a great experience to collaborate on different sections of our throne and seeing all the segments come 

together was really worthwhile.  We all feel proud of our throne and we hope you like it too. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The idea of using a chair in art 

As a throne it was the reserve for rulers, now the chair accompanies us daily. As both a design 

object and a work of art, chairs and thrones featured readily in paintings and 

installations. The idea of taking a pre-existing object and elevating it into art 

probably started with a chair: Pablo Picasso's Still Life With Chair Caning from 

1912 where the artist collaged a piece of woven chair backing onto a two-

dimensional canvas. Not long after, Marcel Duchamp 

used a kitchen stool in Bicycle Wheel in 1913. Since then, artists have used the chair as 

a way of expressing their ideas in many creative ways.   

A quick internet search reveals a myriad of interpretations: artists using chairs  

Our Platinum Jubilee Thrones are as unique and imaginative as these! 

 

1952 CORONATION THRONE by 6C 

On the 6th February 1952, Queen Elizabeth ascended to the throne to become Queen due to her Father’s death 

(George VI) at the very young age of 25 years.  However, her Coronation did not happen until 2nd June 1953. 

Her Coronation was especially significant because it was the first one to be televised and saw around 10 million tune 

in across the world!  In fact, many people bought the newly invented television just to watch the Queen Coronation.  

Did you know the Coronation lasted for 3 hours and was attended by 8,000 guests? 

The Crown jewels are a very important and are made up of the Orb, Sceptres and the crown itself and are kept in the 

highly secure Tower of London.  The crown is made of gold and set with 2,868 diamonds, 17 sapphires, 11 emerald’s, 

269 pearls and 4 rubies!  The Sovereign Sceptre has been used at every Coronation since 1661 and still has the biggest 

uncut diamond, in the world, with a 3,106-carat diamond! 

https://www.artspace.com/artist/marcel_duchamp
https://www.google.co.uk/search?q=artists+using+chairs&sxsrf=ALiCzsbhbPkEuCGa85wL8-JcG0NvQdWOvw:1654860728830&tbm=isch&source=iu&ictx=1&vet=1&fir=7bJtnmV_oJZExM%252C2bAuizss0x0eCM%252C_%253BbMUoJJtvC7XVOM%252Cz0ggY390L-O-vM%252C_%253B2blj1bLwftx3QM%252C9UPMsHXK7aCgmM%252C_%253BPnhkAmVNOfoHzM%252CJH-hi6P-hWqiYM%252C_%253Bqt-SstZb6LgHjM%252Cz0ggY390L-O-vM%252C_%253BBtW4nsqUcC8F8M%252CM6dH_RXAPKFcOM%252C_%253B_7SDnVO1dwJZnM%252CF71MPlfjwgTPZM%252C_%253Biu38PePs1iRCGM%252CmCL6JFYEL1caVM%252C_%253BkV8efobqT4JHSM%252CV0DuiD4WjRgLxM%252C_%253BWbbvwDU6d031AM%252CMrhj2qCXWCGo1M%252C_&usg=AI4_-kR-J9ymONrD8U8QQWyBkJ8snSeMUQ&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwiz6pPP5KL4AhVOXMAKHQvjCwgQ9QF6BAgeEAE#imgrc=bMUoJJtvC7XVOM


 

 

 

 

I wanted to share with the school the amazing work these 11 children did during May. In May Nathan and 10 other Prince 

of Wales children did a sponsored walk throughout May to raise money for the Zebras charity that me and Nathan 

volunteer for. The children raised £840 and walked a lot of miles as a combined total.  

I think it’s nice to share what the children do outside of school and I was hoping this poster may be able to be shared in 

the newsletter this week. I am so proud of what the children did and their parents for getting them involved.  

Tara 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week’s sign is: OUTSIDE 

Click the link to see how to sign our word of the week: 

https://www.signbsl.com/sign/outside 

Tuesday morning the first ermine 

moths had emerged from their 

cocoons. While little flecks stood out 

against the still webbed tree. More 

joined as the days went by. 

The caterpillar on the left was busy spinning to 

start the pupal stage and catch up with the others. 

Waiting for the wings to fully expand and harden. 

Some caterpillars didn’t make the pupal 

stage and similarly, not all moths fully 

develop when wings fail to unfold fully. 

New leaves growing on the bird cherry tree 

demonstrate no lasting effects from the 

little visitors. When will they return? 

https://www.signbsl.com/sign/outside


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

The Value for June is:

 
The pupils who received a certificate this week: 

 

Lara 1H, Aras 1K, Aiden-Kaan 1W, Walid 2A, Sakeeb 2L, 

Koray 2T, Kaiden M 3F, Danny 3H, Mira 3W, Aliyah 4F, 

Birtan 4G, Rona 4GL, Atlanta 5G, Jahsener 5R, Beau 5T, 

Toprak 6B, Aaron E 6C, Umut 6T, Baris 6TA 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Year 4 Times Tables Badge 

Well done,  

Birtan, Aysha, Lexi, Rona, Bianca 

Angel achieved the  

Year 6 Resilience Award 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Accelerated Reading 

Winner for KS1& Y3: 

2L – 96.4% average correct out of 25 

Children in Year 2 on the AR scheme 

Botan 100% = 2/2 quizzes 

 

Winner for KS2: 

4G – 90.2% Average correct  

Nida 100% 4/4 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


